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Executive Mayor  
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Good day All 

It is my sincere believe that all the registered voters had a free and fair chance to  

cast their votes in the recent national and provincial elections held on the 29th of May 2024.  

I applaud you for making your voices heard and for doing your part for a better future for all. 

This was the 7th general election held since the end of the Apartheid era in 1994, thus we  

celebrate 30 years of a democratic South Africa. Let’s build on the successes and learn from 

the mistakes. Whatever the outcome, may we grow together as a diverse nation, in unison. 

It is also with great pleasure that I announce to you that the following documents were  

approved by Council during a meeting held on 16 May: 

• Budget and Budget Policies 2024/2025  

(and indicative figures for 2025/2026 and 2026/2027) 

• Amended Integrated Development Plan (IDP) 2024/2025. (See summary on page 3) 

 

Winter is here! We urge all to take the necessary precautions at home, school and in your 

workplace against the cold, rainy, windy (and possibly snowy) weather in the months to come. 

Although our dams are still fairly full, we appeal to all to use water sparingly and responsibly 

even during the winter season. Our municipal Control Room is operational 24-hr a day for all 

emergency and service delivery complaints - Call 023 316 2328 / 9. God bless Witzenberg! 

For municipal updates and news ‘Like’ us on Facebook 

NATIONAL RECOGNITION: Witzenberg Municipality recently awarded a certificate for  

outstanding municipal partners by Standard Bank, for being ranked among the Top 10  

best performing local municipalities nationally, as per Good Governance Africa (GGA). The 

Good Governance Performance Index evaluates municipalities across five categories including  

administration and governance; leadership and management; planning, monitoring and  

evaluation; economic development; and service delivery. One of the core inputs is the  

Auditor-General’s Annual Report. Pictured from left to right: Mr Juandre Klaase (Relationship 

Manager: Premium Banking), Mr Cobus Kritzinger (CFO), Mr Junaid Sonday (Provincial Head  

Public Sector at Standard Bank: WC), Cllr Trevor Abrahams (Executive Mayor), Mr David  

Nasson (Municipal Manager) and Mr Jeremy Kolkota (Deputy Director: Finance). 



The Supplier Registration Day was initiated by the 

Witzenberg LED unit to create a platform for SMME’s 

to access Government Departments to become  

compliant to do business with Government. The  

concept was also to bring the services from Cape 

Town to entrepreneurs from Witzenberg. This event 

also acted as the LED unit’s flagship annual event, 

which was also a pilot.  

The following Stakeholders attended: Provincial 

Treasury; Department Labour; NHBRC (National 

Home Builders Registration Council); CIDB 

(Construction Industry Development Board); Cape  

Winelands; Commissioner of Oath (utilised EPWP 

worker); Witzenberg Municipality’s Supply Chain unit. 

The following services were offered: COIDA  

Registration; Food Certificate information; CIDB  

registration; NHBRC registration; Central Supplier  

Database registrations; Western Cape Supplier  

Evidence Bank registration; Municipal supplier  

database registration; BEE Affidavits with certification 

of documents One hundred and seventeen (117)  

Established and emerging SMME’s from all over the 

local municipality attended the Supplier Registration 

Day.  

They received the opportunity to register on various 

inter-governmental Supply-Chain databases, as well 

as to apply for outstanding documents.  

The Portfolio Councillor for LED& Tourism, Cllr Patric 

Daniels opened the event. The Municipal Supply chain 

unit received a lot of queries, which could be ad-

dressed; this helps with transparency, feedback and 

communication.  

Due to the success of this event, It was decided that it 

will become an annual event, with spin-offs including a 

“Funding Registration Day” & “Private Business sup-

port services Day”. 

WITZENBERG SUPPLIER REGISTRATION DAY 
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PERIODIC ROAD MAINTENANCE, UPGRADES 

& RESEALING STREETS IN PROGRESS  
Various provincial roads and local streets  
in the Witzenberg municipal area are  
currently being upgraded and/or resealed, 
and periodic maintenance done as  
needed. Updates as per the contractors  
are regularly posted on our platforms.  
We urge all road users to allow for extra 
travel time due to the Stop & Go controls.  

A) RESEALING STREETS IN CERES  
– Municipal streets 

Start Date = 22 April 2023 
End Date = 22 July 2024 
Contract Value = R 10 000 000 (incl VAT) 

Resealing of streets with pre-treatment 
(surface repairs and crack sealing), and the 
application of Asphalt overlays and the 
application of Slurry Seals to existing roads 
in Ceres. 

B) THE PERIODIC MAINTENANCE  
TR22/1 AND TR22/2 FROM  
WOLSELEY TO TOUWSRIVIER  
– Provincial roads 

Start Date = 7 Aug 2023 
End Date = 8 July 2024 
Contract Value = R 130 million 

Resurfacing and upgrading of TR22/1  
from Wolseley to Touwsriver. Periodic  

Maintenance intervention in the form of 
pre-treatment (surface repairs and crack 
sealing), the application of an Ultra-Thin 
Friction Layer (UTFC) and the application  
of a seal.  

C) PERIODIC MAINTENANCE TO UPGRADE 
THE R303 BETWEEN CERES & OP DIE BERG  
– Provincial roads 

Start date: 20 November 2023 
End date: 20 March 2026 
Contract value: R 380 million 

Resurfacing and upgrading of the R303 
from Ceres to approximately 7 km north  
of Op die Berg. This includes a full rebuild 
of the section from km 37.9 to 50.6 from 
south of Op die Berg to just north  
thereof including a new bridge over the 
Houden-hek River. The patching and  
resurfacing of an approximately 5km  
portion of DR 1458 and 18km section of  
DR 1487 is also included.  


